
5-3-16 CBA Criminal Law Executive Committee Meeting minutes 
 
Present: Charley Garcia; Amy Sreenan; Heidi Ray; Tom Jackson; Ted 
Tow; Ann Roan; Morris Hoffman; Lindy Frolich; neuwirth; Liz Voles; 
Zach McCabe (possibly others—I was in my car and the phone 
connection was spotty). 
 
Meeting called to order at 5:45. 
 
Minutes approved. 
 
Treasurer’s report:  an embarrassment of riches.  
 
April CLE:  we had 59 live and 19 on the web for a total of 78 which 
was higher than in the past.  It was a lively presentation.  Charley 
was the consummate moderator and all the presenters did 
wonderfully.  The involvement of actual jurors was successful, in both 
theory and practice.  Some questioned the utility of involving law 
professors; others found it helpful. 
 
Fall CLE:  topic is juvenile justice.  Spring of next year’s topic is still 
TBD.  The Fall CLE planning is well underway and although we’ll miss 
Janet’s involvement, we’ll soldier on.  
 
Update on lunchtime meetings:   in Adams County, this is on the 
back burner until things get firmed up with respect to the bench in 
Adams to see who the new criminal judge is.  In Boulder, there will 
be a lunchtime presentation on CRE 404(b), according to Ken 
Kupfner.  We agree to send out that date to everyone, including non-
CBA members.  Judge Bernard will send the date out for widespread 
distribution. Lindy moves that we approve money for food for the 
Boulder CLE up to $12 per person, if requested.  That motion is 
approved. 
 
The last time we met, we talked about discounting the DUI CLE being 
presented by Jay Tifticktian.  With regard to discounting the program 
for members, there is not currently an agenda with confirmed 
speakers, but once there is one completed, Amy can furnish it to us 



for our decision on this and we can make a decision about this in the 
fall and then the discount (if any) will be reflected on the registration 
page. The motion to approve this passes unanimously. 
 
With regard to underwriting tuition for our fall update on juvenile 
law, we discuss whether this is an either/or on scholarships or a 
yes/and. We also discuss how much is too much on price. The 
general sense is that $100 per person may be about right. We are 
about to receive approximately $10,000 in dues. People feel that 
juvenile law is a good place to spend money right now. 
 
The Tom Hammond happy hour will run us $200-$300 for food and 
drinks, by his estimate. It is set for May 26, 2016 from 5:30-7:00 at 
the Mockery Brewery and he seeks a judge to moderate and 
prosecutors and defense attorneys to talk briefly about their career 
paths and answer any questions that may arise. Both Judges Bernard 
and Hoffman have conflicts but Judge Voles is available as a back-up. 
Lindy can be there (knowing that Tom will also be there) and Zeke 
and Tom can be there to fill the prosecutorial role.  
 
We take a moment to reflect on Janet Drake’s contributions to the 
group.  CLE will be sending her a note. 
 
Changing of the guard:  Ted Tow will be the chair of the committee 
next year; Ann Roan will be the vice chair; Zeke will become the 
secretary. 
 
Next meeting will be September 6, 2016, which is the day after Labor 
Day.  We agree to keep it on that day.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:25. 


